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February/

March New AIA Board Members  

       At the January 17th 

meeting  two new board 

members were sworn in.   

Val Taylor and Curt Treichel 

come to the AIA board with 

experience and a commitment 

to serving our community.   

     Outgoing board members 

Linda Squirrell and Sharon 

Pugh were thanked for their 

service to the board and the 

community. 

 

 

To receive 

important 

announcements 

that need to be 

out in a hurry sign 

up for our òe-mail 

blastó.  If you 

would like to have 

your email  

added to our list, 

please email  

arrowheadblast@

gmail.com  

with a request to 

be added.   

We do not share 

this list.  

For current 

community 

information, 

events, photos, 

and more, like us 

on our Facebook 

page.  

Current  
Arrowhead 

Information 

Val Taylor  Curt Treichel  

Annual Snowshoe Golf 

Tournament! 

 

The fun is happening on Saturday, February 7th.  

We need volunteers!  We need participants!  

A chili potluck will follow the golf game and all 

are invited to bring chili or fixings or desserts.   

T-time is 2 pm with chili to follow and then the 

Arrowhead Snowmobile Club moonlight ride 

that night.  For questions or info call 862-8415. 

Love  

is in  

the air!  

Click on the title above to 

tell us something you love 

about Arrowhead!  By 

doing so, you will be 

entered into a drawing to 

win a massage by 

AnnieGrace at 

Arrowhead Mountain 

Lodge!  By entering this 

contest you are providing 

Smoke Signals 

permission to print your 

response in an upcoming 

issue. 

http://www.arrowhead1.org
mailto:arrowheadblast@gmail.com
mailto:arrowheadblast@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Arrowhead-in-Colorado-AIA/135951939850464
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1RPOLGKqOZS8WkyfPyo-j21KMOwnFAttfS89Oao7wAso/viewform?usp=send_form
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1RPOLGKqOZS8WkyfPyo-j21KMOwnFAttfS89Oao7wAso/viewform?usp=send_form
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1RPOLGKqOZS8WkyfPyo-j21KMOwnFAttfS89Oao7wAso/viewform?usp=send_form
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Arrowhead Improvements Association ñ Board of Directors 
 

Mike Wigent, President  ééééééé... aia1bod@gmail.com 

John Moseman, Vice President  é... jmoseman1102@gmail.com 

Al Hale, Treasurer  ééé.éééééééé. al.hale@live.com 

Kathy Krohn, Secretary  ........................... kkrohnaia@gmail.com 

Tim Carlson ééééé.éééé..... timcarlsonaia@gmail.com  

Curt Treichel ..................................... curt.treichel.aia@gmail.com  

Val Taylor ééééééé.éééé. val.taylor.aia@gmail.com   

 

ARROWHEAD IMPROVEMENTS ASSOCIATION, INC.  
P.O. Box 89, 101 N. Uncompaghre, #4, Montrose, CO 81402 

Dave Tobler, Office Manager  ð  aia@arrowhead1.org 

 

The Arrowhead Improvements Association Official AIA Website & Smoke Signals Newsletter 

www.arrowhead1.org 
The Arrowhead Improvements Association Inc. is a state non-profit organization. The purpose of the Arrowhead HOA 

is to unite the property owners of the Arrowhead subdivision in Cimarron, Colorado; to encourage civic 

improvements within said area, to encourage community activities including, but not by way of limitation, the 

beautification, maintenance, and general appearance of vacant and improved lots, filing roads, winter parking lot, 

entrances, open and recreational areas situated within the area and used in common by its residents; enhance the 

safety of Arrowhead; facilitate enforcement of any and all building restrictions, protective covenants, and to otherwise 

act in the interests of the members of the Association. Appearance of an advertisement in the Smoke Signals 

Newsletter and AIA Website does not constitute a recommendation or endorsement by the Association of the goods or 

services offered. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not the Board of 

your Association. Neither, the Board, the publisher, or the authors intend to provide any professional service or 

opinion through this publication. 

News Articles 
The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month before the next bi-monthly issue. Please email news articles to 

aiasmokesignals@gmail.com. All letters or articles need to include your name and a daytime phone number. All 

articles must be approved by the editors for publication, or as space permits.* 
 

Advertising 

The deadline for an advertisement is the 15th of the month before the next  

bi-monthly issue. To place an ad please call Cappi Castro @ 970-260-3410 or 

email: aiasmokesignals@gmail.com / online order form  
NOTE:  I cannot guarantee ads placed that are emailed to my personal emailðplease use the email above. 

 

*Deadlines may change to accommodate Board Meetings 

Arrorwhead1.org is the only official website for Arrowhead 

property owners (owners in Arrowhead in Gunnison Country 

Subdivision, also commonly referred to as Arrowhead or 

Arrowhead Ranch).  Smoke Signals is the only official publication 

of Arrowhead Improvements Association, Inc., the property owners 

association for Arrowhead in Gunnison Country Subdivision.  And 

ñArrowhead in Colorado (AIA)ò is the only official Facebook page.  

No other chat room, blog, forum, website, Facebook page or other 

electronic or written publication is supported, sanctioned, 

associated with or condoned by Arrowhead Improvements 

Association, Inc., and said Association is not responsible for their 

content.  

For current  

information and 

events be sure to...  

Notice 

All real estate advertised herein is subject to the Federal 

Fair Housing Law.  The Arrowhead Improvements 

Association and its publication ñSmoke Signals,ò will not 

knowingly accept any advertising for real estate which is a 

violation of the law, either Federal or State.  

If you feel you have been discriminated against call the 

Colorado Civil Rights Division at 970-248-7329 or HUD 

303-844-6158 or 1-800-669-9777. 

http://www.arrowhead1.org
mailto:aia1bod@gmail.com
mailto:jmoseman1102@gmail.com
mailto:al.hale@live.com
mailto:kkrohnaia@gmail.com
mailto:timcarlsonaia@gmail.com
mailto:curt.treichel.aia@gmail.com
mailto:val.taylor.aia@gmail.com
mailto:aia@arrowhead1.org
http://www.arrowhead1.org
mailto:aiasmokesignals@gmail.com
mailto:aiasmokesignals@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Vy3BmG3lcM1RzWnahKf6um_y9jrEgUUZ-m1O8jBz4og/viewform?usp=send_form
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Arrowhead-in-Colorado-AIA/135951939850464


Dear Owners, 

     Happy New Year! I hope all of you had a wonderful Christmas Holiday Season and started the year on an up note. 

     At the January 17 meeting, two board members concluded their terms as directors. I would like to thank both 

Sharon Pugh and Linda Squirrell for the countless hours they contributed to our association. They both worked 

tirelessly and with dedication for the board and community, and for whatever project or responsibility they volunteered 

to take on.  Thank you, Linda and Sharon! 

     With the departure of Linda and Sharon, the board welcomed two new owner elected gentlemen. Val Taylor and 

Curt Treichel were sworn in as directors. Both come to the AIA board with previous HOA president experience, which 

will benefit the board and community. They are both committed to serving our four season covenant community, and I 

am looking forward to working with them. 

     As a first meeting of the year agenda item, the board chose officers for 2015.  I will continue on as president, John 

Moseman will stay on as vice president, Al Hale will serve another year as treasurer and Kathy Krohn will be the 

board secretary. 

     Over the Christmas holidays and the three day Martin Luther King weekend, the parking lot was at capacity on 

occasion. Owners were definitely taking advantage of their winter wonderland! Arrowhead Patrol, heavy equipment 

personnel and the board are aware of the parking difficulties, and we will be looking at parking enhancement options 

for peak times going forward. 

     For their work over the holidays, I want to thank patrol (Leonard Wasilewski and Jim Gelsomini) for working to 

resolve parking issues, our heavy equipment operator (Will Hobson) for keeping the parking lot accessible and our 

filing road groomer (Ron Corder) for keeping the roads groomed and as smooth as possible with the high number of 

owners, families and guests traveling the roads. 

     During the January meeting the board adopted the laborious rewrite of the Arrowhead Regulations. Thanks to the 

efforts of Kathy Krohn and Linda Squirrell, they are now in a consistent format with spelling, grammar and 

punctuation corrected. Please go to the AIA web site to review the adopted Regulations. 

     Over the holidays there were numerous instances of snowmobilers going off road in the subdivision, cutting corners 

and trespassing on private lots. It is important for all owners and their guests to stay on the groomed roads and not 

create ñghost trailsò.  At night or in adverse weather, there could be a safety issue for first responders and possibly 

impact response time. Please stay on the groomed roads. 

     Please plan to attend the next board meetings. The special board meeting/work session will be on May 15 and the 

regular meeting will be on May 16. 

     For general information, minutes of meetings/draft minutes, governing documents, and important notifications, go 

to the AIA web site at www.arrowhead1.org . 

 

Thank you, 

Mike Wigent   AIA Board President 
aia1bod@gmail.com   Å  970-901-4867 
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Presidentõs Message 

http://www.arrowhead1.org
mailto:aia1bod@gmail.com


FIRE CHIEFõS REPORT 
By Jim Gelsomini  
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First Responder & Fire Fighter Monthly Training Sessions AVFD training schedule ï Second Tuesday, 

Fire Fighters; Third Tuesday, First Responders; (once a Quarter a fourth, Tuesday is set aside for collaborative 

training: Fire Fighters, First Responders, and Patrol). 

 

Volunteer Staff The department encourages anyone interested to become a member of the Arrowhead 

Volunteer Fire Department, no experience is necessary. The Fire Department will provide training in variety of 

potential scenarios unique to the Arrowhead environment you are seeking. Members find it a rewarding way to 

serve the community and meet dedicated like-minded people on the mountain.  

Please contact me at (970) 862 8456 or email me at avfdchief2014@gmail.com, if you are interested. 

 

Winter Preparations  Fire Fighting and First Responder winter vehicle transitions complete. Two First 

Responder Snowmobiles outfitted with medical and Search & Rescue equipment successfully completed 

required operational readiness checks. All Fire Fighting tools and apparatus transitioned to 500-gallon trailer 

with required operational readiness checks successful y completed.   

 

First Responder Training  Joyce Boulter, Pat Grosvenor, Kathy Koeltzow, and Jim Gelsomini attended a 

daylong Medical seminar with multiple breakout sessions, focusing on topics relevant to Arrowhead and 

surrounding environments for all seasons. Lightning Strikes, Burn Injuries, Respiratory/Metabolic Challenges, 

and Abdominal/Chest Injuries were the primary subjects addressed. A series of scenarios presented to the 

participants for their evaluation, analysis, and description of planned first triage actions. Continued on next page.  

Emergency Events  

Description Jan-15
YTD 

2015
Medical Aid & Motor Vehicle 

Accidents
2 2

Arrowhead Wildland (vegetation, 

brush)  Fires
0 0

Structure Fires (Commercial & 

Residential) 0 0

Interagency Assistance 0 0

Training  

Groups Resources
YTD Training 

Hours

YTD Training 

Sessions

Patrol 2 0.00 1

Awhd Dispatch 5 15.00 1

First Responder 14 50.00 2

Fire Fighters 18 18.50 1

AVFD Combined 39 83.5 5

2015 Training

http://www.arrowhead1.org
https://www.facebook.com/SandovalConstructionllc
https://www.facebook.com/SandovalConstructionllc
mailto:avfdchief2014@gmail.com
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Fire Chief Report continuedé 

 

Snowmobile Safety tips  For those of us fortunate enough to live or visit our 

small community, snowmobiles are a part of winter life at Arrowhead providing 

a unique combination of transportation and fun. They carry our groceries from 

the winter parking and take us on exciting adventures up-country. When used 

properly snowmobiles are safe, reliable, and fun.  Remember all of our filing 

roads and trails carry two-way traffic. Stay to the right, control your speed, and always expect oncoming 

traffic. Look around and behind you for approaching traffic before you start off.  Use hand signals to indicate 

turns and stops when possible. Always wear a helmet and eye protection. Towing people behind a snowmobile 

on tubes or sleds has many special risks.  If you do tow someone go slow, and use caution when turning, as 

your rider could potentially swing wide into oncoming traffic, obstacles, and off the established trail.  Let 

someone know where you are going, when you expect to return, and confirm your return with those who were 

aware of your departure.  Respect private property by staying on groomed trails within Arrowhead. Use extra 

caution at night by reducing speed and increased following distance. These simple reminders sometimes are 

over looked in our preparations to depart and will 

help all of us remain safe as we enjoy this special 

time of year at Arrowhead. For more information 

on snowmobile safety, go to  

http://www.saferiderssafetyawareness.org/ . 

(Contributed by Steve Gauthier.) 

https://www.facebook.com/raggedmountainbows
http://www.raggedmountainbows.com/
http://www.arrowheadranch.com/arrowhead-ranch-blog/
mailto:arrowheadrre@gmail.com
mailto:arrowhrlinda@nntcwireless.com
http://www.arrowheadranch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/arrowheadranchcolorado
https://www.facebook.com/arrowheadranchcolorado
http://www.saferiderssafetyawareness.org/
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/BF7ED953CC69
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Forestry Message  Forestry Message                    

 As I write this Smoke Signals article, the last MCH orders are coming for 2015.  Despite articles in 

Smoke Signals, messages on the AIA website, a message in the quarterly dues notice, letters to individual 

owners about beetle activity on or near their property, and over 100 emails and phone calls, it looks like MCH 

orders are going to be less than last year.  This is very concerning because MCH packs are the primary 

defense against beetles that could have a devastating effect on the trees of Arrowhead over the next few years.  

I had hoped to see a significant increase in orders for 2015. 

     With the assistance of volunteers, more MCH packs than last year will be put up on the larger pieces of 

community property and on community property around lots that have been identified as ñhot spotsò of beetle 

activity. 

     MCH packs will be available for pickup at the Friday and Saturday (May 15 and 16) board meetings.  

There will be some MCH packs available for those that have not ordered yet this year.  I will be putting beetle 

traps out about that same time and will put messages on AIA website, Facebook, and email blast when it is 

time to put up MCH packs.  The blast email is a great way for you to get the most current information about 

things happening at Arrowhead.  Everything from road conditions, fire situations, and yes, even when to put 

up your MCH packs.  Send your request to arrowheadblast@gmail.com. 

     Now is a good time to start making plans to do some fire 

mitigation on your lot this coming summer.  Do the work 

yourself or get bids from contractors advertising in Smoke 

Signals before they are booked up.  Even if you have done your 

mitigation and defensible space in the past, there is always some 

spring clean up to do.  Before you start work, remember to call 

me to assist you in making decisions about your trees.  A written 

permit is required before cutting any live tree over 2 inches in 

diameter.  If you have already completed your mitigation and 

defensible space, I can provide a certificate of completion that 

may be useful when talking to your insurance company. 

      Speaking of insurance companies, I also have a partial list of 

companies that are currently writing insurance at Arrowhead and 

can provide that on request, but without any recommendation on 

which company to use.  Beginning in May, I am also available 

to meet on your property with an insurance company 

representative to discuss your wild land fire situation. 

      If you have any questions about trees, please feel free to 

contact me at 541-729-6259 or bbconway@earthlink.net. 

 

Bill Conway  

Arrowhead Forest Manager 
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BY BILL CONWAYBY BILL CONWAY   

This years Forest Refuse Site 

burn was a success! 

http://www.arrowhead1.org
mailto:arrowheadblast@gmail.com
mailto:bbconway@earthlink.net
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SNOWMOBILE  

FOR SALE 

POWDER MACHINE  

2005 Polaris 900 RMK 

159 inch track  

Reverse, cover, left throttle  

Accessory bag  

750 miles 

$3,300 

862-8316 

Gary Moore Services, LLCGary Moore Services, LLC  
INSURED and LICENSED Gunnison County Contractor 

Á Septic Systems 

Á Water & Utility Line 

    Installations 

Á Driveways & Culverts 

Á Lot Mitigation 

Á Lot Clean Up 

Á Gravel for Drives & Pads 970-275-0316 

855 Wildflower Á Arrowhead, CO 

1856 6400 Road Á Montrose, CO Á 81403 

Thank you all 

for coming to 

the Retirement 

Party and 

thanks to all 

who sent cards 

as well.  It was 

very special to 

me to know 

that I have so 

many friends 

and your 

generosity  

overwhelmed 

me! 

A Heartfelt Thank You  
from Jim Newberry, our Former Postmaster 
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diggernick429@gmail.com  

Please contact Sue at  

ssullens52@yahoo.com 

or call 410-971-2522 

Modified A frame.  LL has family room 

with 2 sleep sofas and a laundry room.  

Main Level has living/dining room combo, 

kitchen with dishwasher, 2 full baths, and 

a master bedroom with a double bed.  

Upstairs loft has 2 twin beds and a cat 

walk leading to a small upper deck.  

Living room has wood stove.   

Phone line & WIFI. 

$100 per night  

(or less for one full week or more.) 

The February  Book Club has been 

changed to Friday, Feb. 13th at 
11:30am at the Lodge.  

For more information or 

to be put on the Book 

Club email list, contact 

Linda Dysart, 862-8287.   

February 13  
òThe Husbandõs Secretó  

by Liane Moriarty  

Special thanks to  

AnnieGrace Massage  

For donating our prize package!  

Massage available at  

Arrowhead Mountain Lodge.   

Call for information or an appointment.  

970-567-8014  
anniegracemassage@gmail.com  

http://www.arrowhead1.org
mailto:diggernick429@gmail.com
mailto:ssullens52@yahoo.com
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